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ANNUAL PARISHES MEETING 

Newbold Astbury cum Moreton Parish Council would like to invite 
you to the Annual Parishes Meeting  on Wednesday 9th 

May  7.30pm at the Village Hall. 

Cheese and Wine will be served on arrival  

AGENDA 

ā         WELCOME AND APOLOGIES 

ā         TO APPROVE THE MINUTES FROM WEDNESDAY 10TH MAY 2017 

ā         CHAIRMANõS REPORT 

ā         FINANCIAL REPORT 

ā         PRESENTATION FROM MR JOHN CARRUTHERS -   VTC CONSULTANTõS HIGHWAYS ð TO 
PRESENT THE RECENT TRAFFIC SURVEY CONDUCTED BY THE PARISH COUNCIL  THROUGH THE VILLAGE 

ā         QUESTION AND ANSWER SESSION 

ā         THE PARISH COUNCIL TO ENGAGE WITH THE AUDIENCE ON THE PAST TWELVE MONTHS ð TO 
DISCUSS WINS/LOSSES AND THE NEW CHALLENGES FOR THE NEXT TWELVE MONTHS. PLEASE HAVE 
YOUR SAY !!! 

ā         VILLAGE HALL PRESENTATION ð COUNCILLOR N BARTON 

TRAFFIC SURVEY IN ASTBURY 

The Parish Council have instructed VTC Traffic Consultants to take traffic counts around the village to try and 
establish the vehicle numbers, the vehicle types and the speeds that travel around the Green. These results are 
now available on our website  ƘǧǇǎΥκκŀǎǘōǳǊȅ-ǇŀǊƛǎƘΦƻǊƎΦǳƪκǘƘŜ-ŎƻǳƴŎƛƭκǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǎκŀǎǘōǳǊȅ-ǾƛƭƭŀƎŜ-ǘǊŀŶŎ-ŎŀƭƳƛƴƎκ 

Mr John Carruthers from VTC Consultants will present the results and possible solutions available to the Parish 
Council. 

Traffic , is one of Astburyõs major concerns and we are endeavouring to try  find some solutions. 

  

Please come and give your thoughts 

https://astbury-parish.org.uk/the-council/projects/astbury-village-traffic-calming/


CHAIRMAN'S REPORT: MAY 2018 
The last 12 months has been a relatively eventful year.  Cheshire East's 

Local Plan for the Congleton Area and the Town Link Road  now     

appear to be largely finalised and the prospect of the Village and Parish 

being  overrun by development has receded.  The Astbury &  Moreton 

Neighbourhood Plan, formulated under the  Localism Act, prepared by 

your Parish Council in consultation with Residents and Stakeholders 

was    finally adopted as Planning Policy after the Referendum on 

August 17th with a 38% turn out - 203 votes in favour and 18 

against. The Plan is   already being used in assessing Planning     

Applications in the Parish by Cheshire East Officers. 

The Neighbourhood Plan aims to maintain a satisfactory balance    

between a positive rural economy and housing yet preserving the    

countryside and heritage so much enjoyed by residents, visitors and 

walkers alike. 

The Parish Council are grateful to all those Residents who took an    

active interest in the Plan's preparation and development and voted in 

support. 

Pressure on the rural landscape for recreational and commercial        

activities continues to increase and this along with substantially     

expanding traffic flows on rural lanes, condition of roads and fly    

tipping have been the  principal concerns raised by Parishioners 

through the past year. 

The Parish Council Newsletter and website continue to develop in 

providing essential information and links for Parishioners along with 

updates on community activities.  The Village School of St. Mary's 

now makes a   regular contribution to the Newsletter as part of the     

process of building  co-operation and shared values in the Parish. 

Sale of the Rectory, a central feature of the Village and community 

over the centuries has  been completed along with a detailed Planning 

and Listed Building Consent for a major restoration granted; the early 

stages of operations now appear to be in hand. 

Eleven Meetings of the Parish Council were held during the year and 

Minutes published on the website.  Cheshire East Councillors, Rhoda 

Bailey or Liz Wardlaw,   attend Parish Council Meetings and provide a 

helpful  direct link with the executive roles of the unitary authority. 

The Annual Parish Meeting will be held at the Village Hall on the 9th 

May - see    further information in this Newsletter - all Residents and  

Stakeholders are encouraged to attend to enhance the Parish           

Community and express their views and concerns. 

John Carter 

Chairman 

Could all farm traffic 
take greater care, and 
anyone having HGVõs 
visiting their premises 
take greater care on 
our rural lanes and to 
please use the right 
hand side of the    
village green to avoid 
any further damage. 

Thank you. 


